A meeting of the Board of Public Works was held on Thursday <u>June 20, 2019</u> at 10:00 am at the City Building, 82 Main St., Hornell, NY.

**PRESENT:** Mayor John Buckley, Commissioners Joe Liberto and Jared Zigenfus, Waste Water Treatment Plant Chief Operator, Richard Dunning, Water Filtration Plant Chief Operator, Leonard Fucci, Public Works Superintendent Mitch Cornish and City Clerk, Barbara Perrott.

**ALSO PRESENT:** Jason Jordan, the Spectator and Bill Dugan, WLEA; Bill and Gail Murphy

**ABSENT:** None

By: Liberto/Zigenfus

**RESOLVED,** that the minutes of the last meetings held May 16, 2019 and May 24, 2019 be approved as read.

Carried-Ayes all (X)

By: Zigenfus/Liberto

**RESOLVED,** that the Reports of Department Heads be approved and ordered filed.

Carried-Ayes all (X)

By: Liberto/Zigenfus

**RESOLVED,** that claims in the amount of \$404,960.64 be approved and paid as audited.

Carried-Ayes all (X)

## **MISCELLANEOUS:**

A request from the Hornell Partners for Growth to hold their 4<sup>th</sup> of July festivities at Veterans' Memorial Park was approved.

A request from the New Hope Wesleyan Church to close a portion of Merrill Lane on July 19, 2019 for their Summer Celebration was approved.

Gail and Bill Murphy of Crosby St. shared their concerns for the repairs needed to the storm sewer that runs behind their home, on Wood St. Mitch Cornish said that he had visited the area this past with, with engineers from MRB, and they will be getting back to Mitch with a report and estimate of work that needs to be done. Mayor Buckley assured the Murphys that they would be kept in the loop.

## Rich Dunning:

- ✓ The plant had a good spring spread of the bio hazardous waste. They got rid of 1 mil pounds.
- ✓ The Septic Receiving Station is set up and in use.
- ✓ On Monday, they will be giving a tour of the facility to a group of 5<sup>th</sup> graders.

## Lenny Fucci:

- ✓ Water usage has been down.
- ✓ He is waiting for the Water Treatment Plant project to begin

## Mitch Cornish:

- ✓ There was a bid opening for the Bridge NY project last week. Labella engineers are reviewing the bids before making an award.
- ✓ 3 storm sewers in various places throughout the City have been replaced.
- ✓ The water leak on Seneca Road North cost the City \$16,000.
- ✓ Cornish is waiting for an estimate from Blades before he can begin blacktopping.
- ✓ Crews are out filling pot holes
- ✓ There was an oil spill at the garage an old oil tank rotted out. The cleanup is complete and the tank has been replaced.
- ✓ The sewer line on Adsit St., part of Hornell St. and part of Steuben will be relined soon with CDBG funds.

By: Zigenfus/Liberto **RESOLVED,** that there being no further business, this meeting adjourn at 10:24

Carried – Ayes all(X)

a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara Perrott	 	
City Clerk		